## Town of Salisbury



Academy Hall – 9 Old Coach Road PO Box 214, Salisbury, NH 03268 603-648-2473 - (fax) 603-648-6658

Geoffrey Hodges, Chair Dora Rapalyea Debbie Bartz Cemetery Trustees John Bentley, Sexton

## Meeting Minutes - August 17, 2022

Meeting was called to order at 4:00 p.m.

Present:

Trustee Chairman, Geoffrey Hodges

Trustee Secretary, Dora Rapalyea

Trustee, Debbie Bartz

Visitors:

None

Minutes of July 20, 2022 were read and approved by the Trustees.

## **Old Business:**

All cemetery signs have been put up except for Congregational Cemetery. This sign will be up in September. The gate at Mill Cemetery has been looked at and will be repaired before winter.

## **New Business:**

There are some very large pine trees in Oak Hill Cemetery that need to come down. We are very concerned that they will do damage to existing headstones. The committee also feels that there are some trees in all the cemeteries that could use a trimming for safety reasons.

When examining the fence at Mill Cemetery the committee came to the conclusion that the fence needs to be painted, the committee will pursue this project in the spring of 2023.

The committee also feels a fence and gate should be installed at Fellows Cemetery.

**Public Comment: None** 

Next Meeting: September 21, 2022 at 4:00 p.m. at Academy Hall

Meeting Adjourned: 4:30 pm

Respectfully Submitted,

Dóra Rapalyea

Secretary, Cemetery Trustees